MACA Minutes November 6, 2018
The meeting was called to order by President Kurt Meier at 7pm in the HCI Community room. Present directors included Janet Steiner, Russ Ferneding, Jenny Ferneding; Officers present were President Kurt Meier, VP Frank Obermeyer, Treas. Tom Abare, and Sec. Sue Zimmerman.

Police Report:  Officer Jennifer Chilton and Sgt. Hank Ward –Officer Chilton reported that theft from autos occurred on St. Paul, Hatch, and Pavilion. The suspect for these crimes seems to be a person who recently was released from jail. The problem is finding him. The police have video and other evidence.  Chilton also reminded people that package thefts are up in the city, and she suggested that people try to have deliveries dropped off later when someone is home or have neighbors pick up packages since the season is upon us.  If you have doorbell cameras that record suspicious activity, you can send them to her.  A question was raised about unusual activity at the parking lot at the bottom of Parkside and Martin at 11:30 in the morning.  Nothing had been reported, but it will be looked into.  After the police left, Laura Ahearn brought up a problem with a ticket. She parked in front of her house that has a No Parking between Driveways sign and was ticketed. She appealed the ticket but was denied.
Minutes:  October 2nd minutes were approved. Chuck Curran moved and Maureen Webb seconded.

President’s Report:  Kurt reminded the group of what a great neighborhood spirit we have on the Hill. He noted the great Fall Clean Up chaired by Mary Moran and Suki Skidmore and the super Halloween party organized by Amy and Frank Obermeyer. Gary Eith of the Art Club announced that this weekend is an art show. Hours are Friday 6-9 with art, music, wine and hors d’oeuvres. Saturday and Sunday the hours are 1-4. He also mentioned a special exhibit starting Jan. 3 a tribute to Frank Duveneck with a paint out of copies of Duveneck and his students’ works The nominating committee (Janet Steiner, Terri Abare, and Jim Horrigan) presented the directors’ slate – Jenny Ferneding for her second 3 year term and Judi Cettel for her first 3 year term.  The assemblage voted unanimously to accept the slate. Henry Frondorf gave background on the development of the neighborhood flags project. All 52 neighborhoods are going to have a flag for the Neighborhood Games. He instructed us on basic flag design and showed some designs. Go to cincyflags.com to see the explanations and possible flags. Your feed back is desired… Please give your opinion on what you like and what you would wish for in our flag.
Vice-President’s Report:  Frank Obermeyer – Invest in Neighborhoods is offering a platform for neighborhood fundraising projects. IOBY.org will help neighborhoods design venues that aid the process. They only charge 3% (credit card transactions). Invest in Neighborhoods has a program that neighborhoods can get insurance which saved MACA $1,500.  Bow Tie and Towne Properties are doing some renovation that will include a TV that will loop a YouTube like news on community events in the café. Frank also noted all the work and service that Kurt Meier as president has done for MACA. Also, Janet Steiner was recognized for all her work and commitment to MACA during her terms as director. 
Committee Reports: 

Planning and Development: Steve Vogel had nothing to officially report. A discussion followed on how to approach code violations with the city.

Treasurer’s Report: Tom Abare reported three lifetime memberships, $350 in from Grapevine ads, $300 from The Flying Pig Marathon (for being on the route), and $6,800 from NSP funds. Outgoing funds were $800 to MABA (from NSP) and $124 for Halloween party. Current balance: $32,000.
MABA: Barb Timmins thanked the volunteers for a very successful Fall Clean Up. Upcoming events:  November meeting is on the 13th, Deck the Monk, Sat. Dec. 1, The MABA holiday party is Dec. 11.  Luminary Night is Sunday Dec. 16, 5:30-8:30. Kits will be on sale for $10 through order forms delivered by street captains or at Bow Tie Café Dec. 10-16. Please participate and really light up Mt. Adams
Clean, Safe, and Attractive: Jenny Ferneding – She sent to fixitcincy.com the need to trim bamboo on Paradrome and the lot on Baum that has become a dumping area.  She encouraged us to use fixitcincy.com to get problems taken care of. If you can’t do that you may contact her.
Membership: Jim Horrigan reminded that annual memberships will need to be renewed in January. 
NSP: Terri Abare had nothing to report

Business Guild Meeting: Janet Steiner, Maryellen Horrigan, and Sandy Zimmerman reported. Reindog Parade is December 8th and Warm98 is promoting it on air. A major sponsor maybe on board; there are sponsors already on board. The hanging baskets have been empty and will be decorated for winter and a bit more for Christmas. Beaujolais Nouveau is Nov. 15 starting at 5:30 at the Bar and Grill.  Mt. Adams volunteer of the year will be announced during the celebration.

Grapevine: M’ellen Horrigan/Sue Zimmerman We are currently in production of the newsletter for the winter issue. We are still interested in contributors for the next issue – perhaps on what kids do up here or the 30 somethings, or whatever. If you are not getting the newsletter at your home, send your address to mellenvine65@gmail.com.
Community Life: no report

CIP/ Civic Development Projects: Russ Ferneding –no report

New Business:   Mt. Adams Walks…Jim Steiner says time is running out on this season’s tours. It has been a successful year.

Nouveau Beaujolais Nov. 15—Parade at 5:30 at Bar and Grill...party continues at Quincy’s

 Dec. 8 - Mt. Adams Business Guild presents its 29th Annual Reindog Parade. This event begins with registration of your pet between 12:30-1:45 with judges checking out possible winners in four categories: small (25 lbs. and under),large (25 lbs. and over), dog and owner look alike, and group (3 or more).Winners will be chosen before parade kicks off. Raffle tickets will be sold before the event by SPCA volunteers as well as at North Side Bank and Mt. Adams Bar and Grill the week prior. GREAT PRIZES!! Raffle Tickets are 1 ticket-$5, 3 tickets-$10, 7 tickets-$20.  All proceeds benefit our local SPCA. 
Luminary Night Dec 16… 5:30-8:30 (Lisa Massa Chairperson)

HCI…Concert series, Midnight Mass is at 10:30 on Christmas Eve.

Pilgrim Chapel …Chamber Music Concert, Nov. 11@ 7pm. Stacey Wooley- violin and Hiro Matsuo- cello from Cincinnati Symphony Orchestra.
CRC. Vanessa Henderson thanks all who donated candy for Halloween Trick or Trunk.
MAYC…Wed. Nov. 7 Annual meeting reception 6 pm meeting 6:30…Final Friday Happy Hour Nov. 30 at Chapter…Thursday
 Dec.6 Holiday Happy Hour at Hightail 5:30-8:00…Dec. 8 Reindog members and guests invited to walk in parade with our float.
Kurt adjourned the meeting at 8:03.

Submitted by,

Sue Zimmerman
